
TOWN OF HARWICH

WASTEWATER SUPPORT COMMITTEE
Donn Griffin Room
Tuesday, April 3, 2018, 8:30AM
MINUTES

Present:  Sharon Pfleger, Chair, Christopher Harlow, Noreen Donahue, Ann Howe, Peter Hughes
Also present:  Town Administrator Chris Clark, BoS Liaison Larry Ballantine, Natural Resources Director Heinz Proft, Health Director Meggan Eldredge, Kendall Ayers from County Septic Loan Management Program
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 8:32 AM by Chairperson Sharon Pfleger and taped for Channel 18.
Public Comment 
Noreen Donahue commended Chair Sharon Pfleger and Caleb Ladue, Information Specialist from the Channel 18 Video Department.  Sharon and Caleb did excellent work revising the Wastewater website.  It is now much easier to navigate and find needed information.  The rest of the committee agreed wholeheartedly with the appraisal of their efforts.
Approval of Minutes

Minutes of 3/15/18:    Motion to approve by Peter Hughes



 Seconded by Chris Harlow
 Vote: Yes-5 No-0
Minutes of 3/20/18:    Motion to approve by Peter Hughes 



Seconded by Chris Harlow
Vote: Yes-5 No-0 

Barnstable County Community Septic Management Loan Program
Kendall Ayers, Program Administrator for the County Septic Loan Program gave an overview of the loan process that can be used to fund sewer hook-ups.  Any loan would be for 20 years at 5% with monthly payments. In the future, the Loan Program will be borrowing funds from the State again and the interest rate may drop to 4%.  The loan would cover all connection costs, including plumbing and landscaping, up to 100% of the expenses incurred.
On the County website (www.barnstablecountysepticloan.org) as well as the Harwich Wastewater website, there are FAQs (frequently asked questions) pertaining to the program.  There is also a sample application and contact information.

Wastewater Committee Calendar Update
Noreen went through the Wastewater commitments for the next few months.  The committee has a calendar prepared detailing coverage of various meetings leading up to Town Meeting. These are meetings such as Democrats’ Meeting, Men’s Breakfast, Realtors’ Group and Town Meeting itself.
New Business - Outreach – CDM Town Meeting Handout Brochure
The committee received a draft of a four-page brochure prepared by CDM Smith titled Town Meeting Handout 2018.  The plan is to distribute this brochure at the April 19th Community Meeting.  Several committee members felt that the graphics and other items should be more representative of where we are today in terms of the Wastewater project.  Members felt that the pictures representing alternative housing hookup configurations were more appropriate than the ones in the draft for this year’s discussion about funding construction in Phase II.  Members suggested that the simplified timeline and the final list of streets determined to be targeted for sewering be included.  
Noreen Donahue suggested that since CDM Smith is an engineering firm and not a public relations firm, it is time to look for someone with expertise in that area for our future educational and community outreach tasks.  CDM Smith could move to the role of a contributor to any future brochures and no longer be the producer of those items.  Sharon Pfleger added that since the main charge of this committee is outreach, we have to get materials in a timely fashion in order to have the opportunity for input.
Several committee members thought it would be beneficial to have a discussion in June 2018 after Town Meeting and the election.  The discussion could include CDM Smith and the BoS to consider the best options available for filling our outreach and community liaison needs going forward.    

Outreach – Homeowners’ Letter
Questions were asked as to exactly which homeowners received the letter of notification of possible sewering.  The list that the committee received was a list of all homes within 500 feet of a central point in the Phase II general area.  Noreen expressed disappointment that the database being used for the project was not more precise and she suggested that the committee endeavor to create their own database of Phase II homes.  Health Director Meggan Eldredge told the committee that she in fact has exactly that type of database and the source was a list from CDM Smith which she received last Fall.         

Next Meeting Date

Next meeting will be held on Monday, April 30, 2018 at 8:30AM in Town Hall.
Adjournment
10:00 AM
Minutes respectfully submitted by Noreen Donahue, Clerk.


